




















Department of Community Development 
211 Walnut St. • P.O. Box 426 • Neenah WI  54957-0426 

Phone 920-886-6125 • e-mail: chaese@ci.neenah.wi.us 
CHRIS A. HAESE 

DIRECTOR OF COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT AND ASSESSMENT 
 

                                                                                                                                                                                               
M E M O R A N D U M       

DATE:  January 4, 2019  

TO:  Chairman Erickson and Finance Committee Members 

FROM: Chris A. Haese, Director of Community Development and Assessment 

RE: Community Development Auto Purchase 
_______________________________________________________________________________ 
 
The 2019 Capital Budget proposes $18,000 in funds to replace one of the five Inspection/Assessor 
vehicles currently serving the department.  With each of the vehicles covering approximately 10,000 
miles per year, the need for a reliable vehicle is critical for the completion of the department’s services. 
The vehicle to be replaced is in excess of 16 years of age and has over 112,000 miles on it.  This 
vehicle, needs substantial body work, requires increasingly frequent repairs, and is no longer reliable for 
daily use.  City Mechanic Spoo has evaluated this auto and has determined it is unrepairable, unsafe to 
operate and that it should be salvaged. 
 
In review of available vehicles, staff has become aware that Ford is discontinuing production of the Ford 
Focus after 2018.  This model of vehicle has been the vehicle of choice for the Department’s last three 
vehicle purchases in 2013, 2015 and 2017.  This has been in large part due to the dependability, 
operational costs and very reasonable acquisition cost of this model.  Staff has evaluated the availability 
and cost of this vehicle type from a number of dealerships in eastern Wisconsin.  Fortunately, Bergstrom 
Automotive is able to provide the preferred vehicle at the lowest available price of $16,124. 
 
 
Due to the potential savings to the City and added safety to our employees, staff is requesting 
authorization to proceed with the acquisition of a 2018 Ford Focus from Bergstrom Automotive at a not to 
exceed price of $16,200.   
 
Appropriate action at this time is to authorize the Department of Community Development to 
purchase a 2018 Ford Focus from Bergstrom Automotive in the amount not to exceed $16,200. 
 
Capital Equipment check list 
http://www2.ci.neenah.wi.us/CapEquipPurch.nsf/0/215D2208631899E28625837800682418?OpenDocument 

http://www2.ci.neenah.wi.us/CapEquipPurch.nsf/0/215D2208631899E28625837800682418?OpenDocument
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